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A Letter From The Head  

of the Department  

 

 
 

 

 

Dear alumni and friends of Geography, 

 

Another year has passed and another Zenith has arrived, offering another opportunity to keep tabs on 

your Department of Geography, to see faces old and new, and to hear news from our faculty, staff, 

students, friends and alumni. I enjoyed working on this magazine and seeing it all come together. I know 

that you will enjoy it, too.   

 

After the departure of April Chipman in the spring, Clay Barrett (MS 2015; page 5) joined the 

department to supervise projects and students assigned with the AAPG work being conducted in 

Cartography Services. Several new faculty members joined our department prior to the new school year 

and no one left, so our Geography family continues to grow. Two Research Assistant Professors, Hung-

Ling (Stella) Liu and I-Chun (Nicky) Wu (pages 8 and 11) moved to Geography from another college to 

continue work on the Resource Management Plan-Geographic Information System Project supported by 

the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department (Oklahoma State Parks). Moving with Nicky and 

Stella were Tannaz Soltani, a post-doctoral Fellow, and two graduate research assistants. New Clinical 

Assistant Professor and Undergraduate Advisor Emily Fekete (page 6) completed her Ph.D. at the 

University of Kansas and joined us in August, and we are in the process of hiring another new faculty 

member to begin fall 2016.  

 

Many accomplishments are reflected in the pages of this magazine, and a few of these really stand out.  

We were very pleased to select Emily Ellis and Taylor Iberosi to work on research projects with 

Drs. Mathews and Hanks as part of our Foundation-funded Geography Mentors Program. Reuel Hanks 

was named to a Dan and Cathey Humphreys Chair in International Studies, our first faculty member to 

receive an endowed chair position.  Geography masters student Lauren Wood and doctoral student Matt 

Haffner received scholarships with the South Central Arc User Group regional competition at the 

SCAUG meeting in Oklahoma City, and undergraduates Emily Ellis and Nick Deyoe each received an 

inaugural SST Software Scholarship. The OAMC Dairy Barn is now listed on the National Register of 

Historic Places after a successful nomination by doctoral student Thomas Craig. Carlos Cordova and 

Ph.D. student Tom Cox raised the visibility of Geography when they were selected for the cover of the 

2014 Arts & Sciences magazine to headline a story about their research efforts with the Helena 

Mammoth, which currently resides in the department. 

 

Enjoy your new Zenith. We hope to hear from you before the next edition and we look forward to seeing 

some of you over the next year when your travels bring you back to Oklahoma State. 

 

All the best, 

 

 

 

Dale Lightfoot 

Professor and Head 
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Blast From the Past  
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Steve Stadler, Steve Tweedie, and George Carney in the Geography Building (then called 

Home Economics East/HEE; now demolished), ca. 1985  

Geography faculty (from left) Ralph Birchard, 

Robert Fite, David Winslow, Edward Keso, ca. 1950  

Edward Keso lecturing in geography class in the old 

pre-fab geography building (pre-HEE), ca. 1946 
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Awards and Scholarships  

Geography Scholarship Priorities 2016 

 
 

THANK YOU to the many donors who contributed to our Excellence and Scholarship 

funds over the past year.  Your contribution is helpful, needed, and has a direct impact on 

the faculty and students in our Department of Geography. 

 

 

New Planned Gift 

 

A new agreement has been signed to create the Mark and Susan Miller Scholarship Award 

in Geography with a planned gift from Mark and Susan Miller. This award will be used to 

support outstanding Masters students in Geography. Mark is a 1972 Masters graduate of 

Geography at Oklahoma State and worked for more than 35 years in the banking and 

financial services industry in Texas. Mark and Susan live in Denton, Texas. 

 

 

Geography Scholarship Priorities in 2016 

 

Past alumni support has been a key to the progress of our department. With growth in the 

number of faculty and new program developments, it's an exciting time for the Department. 

I hope you can help us maintain this momentum by making a generous contribution to our 

programs. Your gift of $25, $50, $100 or $1,000 will assist us in making improvements that 

will benefit current students and enhance the department and your degree in geography. 

Please make checks payable to the OSU Foundation and designate the fund to which you 

are donating on the memo line. Every dollar sent to one of these Geography funds goes 

directly to the Geography Department. Your support will help the Department achieve its 

goals of enriching the academic experience of current and future students. 

 

 

We hope to receive funding in the future to: 

 

¶ Establish an annual scholarship for the Outstanding Senior in Geography 

¶ Establish an Endowed Professorship in the Department of Geography 

¶ Enhance the Alyson L. Greiner Undergraduate Travel Scholarship 

¶ Finish endowing the Stephen W. Tweedie Travel Scholarship 

¶ Support the Geography Excellence Fund which provides many activities for students 

and faculty  
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Geography Mentors Program 

 

This program, in its second year, allows undergraduate students to work closely with a selected 

faculty mentor on research. Students are selected through a competitive process and work with a 

faculty member on a specific research project. The students enroll for 3 credit hours in an 

independent study course in the fall semester, and the mentor and student then co-present the 

research at a nearby conference. The student performs the bulk of the presentation. The 

department covers the studentôs registration fee, transportation (via OSU van), and hotel costs. 

This year two undergraduate geographers are involved:  

O 

S 

U 

Awards and Scholarships  

Emily Ellis Taylor Iberosi 

2015-16 Academic Year Awardees: 

 

 
Norris Conference Travel Award (4 @ $500 each) 

 Elizabeth Armstrong, Jordan Brasher, 
Thomas Craig, and Stephanie Heald 

 

Norris Field Research Award (3 @ $1,500 each) 
Samayita Bandyopadhyay, Thomas Craig, and Brian Gilson 

 

Greiner Travel Scholarship (1 @ $500) 
Ryan Conner 

 
 

 

2014-15 Academic Year Awardees: 

 

 
Rooney Scholarship for Outstanding Junior ($2,000) 

Avonlea Keenen 

 

A&S Outstanding Senior 
Emily Ellis 

 

Norris Scholarship for Outstanding1st Year Masterôs Student ($2,000) 
Jordan Brasher 

 

Fite Scholarship for Outstanding 1st Year Ph.D. Student ($2,000) 
Matthew Haffner 

 

Shaull Medal for Teaching Excellence ($500) 
Matthew Haffner 

 

Croft Family Award in Geographic Education ($1,300) 
Thomas Craig 




